
14. DA VINCI LANE–REFUSE COLLECTION RR 9132

Officer responsible Author
Waste Management Manager Lois Anderson, Community Technical Adviser

Corporate Plan Output:  Collections Operations

The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of an application from residents of
Da Vinci Lane for a refuse collection service and to seek the approval of the Board
accordingly.

In May 1997 the Council agreed to the extension of the refuse collection service down
private right of ways (Lanes) in accordance with certain criteria.  This service was
operational from August 1997, and is available on request, assuming the criteria are
met.

An application for this service has been received from the residents of Da Vinci Lane
who until October 1998, received a refuse collection.  This was discontinued when the
Council installed a “Private Lane” sign at the entrance to the lane.

The present application meets all the requirements and the Contractor has agreed to
recommence the service once approval has been given.

Recommendation: That the application by the residents of Da Vinci Lane for a refuse
collection service be approved.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted.


